
Heading up a committee or project may 

sound daunting but you have a whole club 

behind you.  Thank  you to Lions Leslie 

and Leighanne who stepped up to lead the 

Easter events I know its going to be 

amazing.  Everyone please reach out and 

offer your support to do whatever they 

need . We have a lot of eggs to fill. Ҽ  

Many of our past events have a whole 

template already established of what 

needs to happen, who to contact and when 

- so you are going in with a guide and you 

can make your own adjustments.  Are you 

interested in being on a committee for our 

Car Show , 5K, food drives clothing drives, 

environmental causes, health fairs, 

Newsletter, Social media, community 

events?  The opportunities to serve are  

vast and only limited by our minds. 

Also, itôs time to think about our club officer 

positions coming up for voting soon. Yes, it 

does require a commitment of time to be a 

part of the board and attend the zoom 

meeting once a month - but it gives you 

voting rights and allows you to learn new 

skills and help lead the club to serve our 

community. 

Gabriela Garcia,  

Apple Valley Lions and Cubs Club 

Presid ent  

 

  

 

 

 

Monthly newsletter of the Apple Valley Lions and 

Cubs Club 

PO Box 2386, Apple Valley, CA 92307 
Email: AppleValleyLionsClub@gmail.com 
Zoom room  865 4993 5529 
Editor Lion Donna Rollins with Input from club members 
 

Lions Tale 
 

Upcoming events in 
February 

February 2nd HDCC monthly meeting in 
Helendale. 

February  4th  - District Gathering  - 
Riverside 

February 7th 6pm ï New member 
orientation on zoom 

February 9th and  22nd ï Eyeglass 
Processing 

February  12th - BOD meeting Virtual 

February 13th - Scrapbooking 

February 18th ï Student Speaker 
contest 

February 20 ï Sandia St clean Up 

February 24-26 MD4 Conference in 
San Jose 

February 27 - Dinner Fellowship 
meeting MARDI GRA themed 

OFFICER CONTACTS 

PRESIDENT - Gabriela Garcia 

Ph 760 887 0613 

Gabriela_Witron@yahoo.com 

SECRETARY ï Marcus Rollins 

Ph 760 881 6396 

marcrollins@verizon.net 

TREASURER - Mary Bentley 

Ph 909 301 2355 

Mary.Bentley147@gmail.com 

Presidentôs Remarks 
 
2023 is already underway and the future for 
our club is looking bright. Thank you to all 
who came out for the dinner meeting in 
January.  How great it was to see so many 
there and reconnect after our well-deserved 
Christmas break.   

Cub Lupita had been missing the get 
togethers and to see how happy it made her 
to surround herself with friends made me 
wonder how we can get that level of 
excitement and enthusiasm back into our 
own adult worlds. 

The new venue was great, wasnôt it? Thank 
you to COV for allowing us to utilize the 
Hansen Hall and we are excited for the 
Student Speaker event coming up on the 18th 
of February there as well.  

Last Saturday our club was invited and had 
the honor of teaching a craft session at the 
Women in Lions Workshop.  We taught 35 
women the skill of glass etching, and it was a 
lot of fun and so well received we were asked 
to run more classes.  Whoôs in???  

                                                  
Remember you can get involved and 

plugged in with any project in any capacity 

and it will make a positive difference. 
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Board of Directors Meeting 

recap  

January 12th, 2023   Call to Order:    6:00 

PM  Cubs Round Table:    Cub Anthony 

gave his classmate a Birthday Card, Cub 

Lupita received a birthday Party invite       

Secretaries report                                

Volunteer Hours:  Please get you hours 

into Lion Marc for input. Mail:  Thank you 

Letter and Receipt from Victor Valley 

Rescue Mission. Thank You Letter and 

Receipt from National Fire Safety Council x 

2. Christmas Card from Teresita Pine. 

Thank You for Banking with us card from 

DCB. DCB bank statements Received 

letters from Lion Lidia and Lion Stephanie 

on their intentions to run for 2nd VDG                                              

Treasurer Report:                                  

Financial Report:   Lion Mary was unable to 

attend meeting. Lion Marc with the help of 

Lion Alice Faye tried to give accounting but 

did not have categorized information. 

Treasurer request to be submitted by Lion 

Gaby. Reimbursements:   $100 needs to 

reimbursed to Lion Marc for paying for 

room for the January 23rd dinner meeting 

at the Church of the Valley. PDG Fred 

motioned and Lion Donna 2nd.Carried                            
Membership Chair:  5 New members 

awaiting induction Mike, Vani, Jessica, 

Melissa, and Don. Club 

approved                                                           

Dinner Meeting location room at COV in 

Apple Valley as venue starting in January. 

Will order Pizza for the Dinner Meeting.                              

Voting for New Officers: to commence 

nominations in Feb                               

Student Speaker: Date is February 18th 

from 2 PM to 5 PM at Church of the Valley. 
Motion by PDG Fred to approve funds for 

contest Lion Mark seconded.                

Easter Events (Baskets and Egg Your 

Friend House): Need Chairperson to 

organize filling eggs and making baskets. 
Need funds for candy and toys. Will bring 
this up at the dinner meeting.             
Committee Reports:                             

Plastic Recycling: Spring Valley completed. 

Will check with Lion Leighanne on 

placement of bench.      Eye-Processing:   

Glasses processed on 13 January 440 pairs.                                   

Scrap Booking    Monday 16th of January 

and Friday the 27th of January.       

KidSight:  No information at this time 

Christmas Trees: 8 Christmas trees plus 

one given by Spring Valley Lions Club with 

lights and ornaments donated to Apple 

Valley School district Spark of Love event       

Bell Ringing for Salvation Army: Was a 

blast! Had plenty of help ringing the bell. 

Feed the Blue: Will buy pizzas for police 

department on 23rd of January.    Vision 

Screening in Fontana: January 21st. setup 

starts at 7 AM and breakdown starts at 

3PM.                    Women in Lions: 28 

January. Need an opportunity basket. We 

are teaching etching at event                                                      

ROUND TABLE: PDG Fred stated he is 

taking on more duties with his church.        
Meeting adjourned at  7:39 PM               

Next BOD meeting February  9h 2023 6:00 

PM on zoom room 86549935529 

 

 

 
 

 

Membership Chair - Lion Donna Rollins 

      

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Did you know that to be a  member of a Lions Club is by invitation only and it 
must be approved by the Governing board. TƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
turn applicants away if they approach us with a desire to be a part of the club 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜƳ ǿŜƭƭ ƴƻǊ ŘƻŜǎ ƛǘ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŜy can automatically retain 
membership without some level of commitment It means we need to get to 
know them and support them in their journey. 

In our club we try to connect new members with sponsors with similar 
interests and not necessarily the person who brings them to the club.  We are 
all tasked with making all members welcome if we want to truly be successful.  
That means if you are a sponsor you should take an active interest in helping 
your new Lion succeed in their journey until they are comfortable being a part 
of the club.  This can be as easy as reaching out on text or email or call to see 
how they are doing, offering them a ride to a meeting or event, inviting them 
ǘƻ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ 
doing ς and balancing that with providing them a safe place to step out of their 
comfort zone and try something new.  Even attending a new member 
orientation on zoom with a new member is a great way to support them.  If 
you are a sponsor what will you do in 2023 to help your new member succeed? 

As a member  LCI has denoted a number of awards for clubs based on their 
membership and projects.  

Membership Key Awards ς All Lions in your club are eligible to earn 
membership keys for sponsoring a new Lion that stays active for at least a year. 
These awards are shipped on a monthly basis to your club secretary.  

Chevron Award Program - The Chevron Award Program recognizes Lions for 
their long-term service, beginning at 10 years and continuing in five-year 
increments until 75 years of service. Chevron awards for the current fiscal year 
are automatically sent to district governors and presented at our district 
convention in May.  

Club Excellence Award ς Are awarded based on 4 areas. Improving 
membership, community service, marketing communications and effective 
club management. The best clubs earn this year after year. Applications are 
submitted in August each year. 

Membership Satisfaction Awards - Clubs that end a fiscal year with a net gain 
can earn the Membership Satisfaction Award banner patch.  

Extension Awards ς All Lions are eligible to earn extension awards. These are 
presented to Lions who help organize new clubs that remain active and in good 

standing for at least a year.                       

                          

Lion Jessica Varney being inducted by PDG Fred Caldera  

 

 

FEBRUARY 
BIRTHDAYüS 

Lion Lena 

Lion Gabriela  

Cub Lupita Cub Alex  

Cub Jameson 

 

 

      
Happy 

December February  Dinner 

Meeting will be 

held at Hansen 

Hall, Church of the 

Valley  

Theme is Mardi -

Gras so wear gold, 

purple, royal blue 

or green  or mardi 

gras items.   

Dinner will be $5 

donation  (or a 

canned/dried good 

item to donate to 

local food panty  for 

Hunger service 

project )  and will be 

gumbo, red bea ns 

and rice, chili and 

hot dogs in buns.  

Please join us at  

20700 Standing 

Rock Ave  

Apple Valley  

CA 92307  

(Use East 

Entrance)  



LCIF ς YOUR Foundation    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars to attend 
the 65th Annual 

City of Hope Lions Tribute Day 
 March 26, 2023 

Our Club will be presenting     
City of Hope with funds raised 

from  both our Car Show and Tail 
twister collections .  All welcome. 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member Orientation         

will be held on zoom at 6 pm 

on February 7th. 

If you have not joined or been 

able to participate in this or if 

you have friends who want to 

know more about Lions please 

RSVP to Lion Donna and plan 

to join us.  If you need  a 

different time please contact 

Lion Donna for a one:one 

session at your convenience. 

   

LCIF General FAQ    -    Have questions? We have answers! 

 

How do I know if LCIF has funded projects in my area? Reports outlining LCIF grants 
and donations are available by contacting LCIF.  

Does LCIF offer grants for individual assistance (i.e. scholarships, personal medical 
expenses, etc.)?  LCIF supports large-scale projects that address unmet humanitarian 
needs for entire communities. These projects are led by local Lions who identify the 
need, develop the plan of action and carry out the project. LCIF does not have a grant 
program that supports individual assistance. These requests are more appropriately 
directed to the local Lions who often have programs in place to support these types of 
requests within their communities. Use the club locator to find a club in your area to 
contact. 

How effective is LCIF as a charitable organization?  LCIF prides itself on its 
longstanding record of quality projects. LCIF stands for quality (effective programs 
with excellent follow-up), efficiency and uniqueness (the only Lions Foundation that 
serves the world). In fact, the Foundation was named the #1 NGO to partner with for 
these reasons by Financial Times.  Fiscal responsibility and transparency are 
important to LCIF. LCIF continues to ensure that all donated funds are used efficiently 
to help even more people. Donations fund short-term and long-term program 
expenses, including grants. Based on targeted investment returns, investment income 
is anticipated to be sufficient to cover projected administrative and development 
expenses. 

How are LCIF grant programs funded?  The vast majority of grant funding is made 
possible by donations from Lions clubs and individual members worldwide. LCIF does 
not receive any portion of Lions membership dues. Gifts from foundations, 
corporations, governments, non-Lions and interest earned on investments also provide 
funding. 

Is it true that LCIF has no administrative expenses?  LCIF, like all organizations, does 
have administrative expenses. All expenses of LCIF are allocated into three functional 
allocations: administrative, fundraising and programs. Through prudent and 
responsible management of funds, LCIF can cover the cost of administrative and 
fundraising expenses through investment income. 

Does that mean 100% of my donation supports LCIF service?  Yes. Each donation 
supports LCIF programs for the short-term and long-term. The largest program 
expenditure is grants. As noted above, the foundationôs investment income is sufficient 
to cover administrative and fundraising expenses.  

How do I know that my donation to LCIF is being used to support grants and programs 
the way I intend it to? LCIF recently earned its sixth consecutive 4-star rating 
from Charity Navigator for its effective fiscal management and its commitment to 
accountability and transparency. 
 
Founded in 2001, Charity Navigator is the largest and most-utilized charity evaluator in 
the United States. Charity Navigator examines the financial health, accountability and 
transparency of charities to determine its rat ings. Financial information is based on 
each charityôs 990 tax filing in the United States. Ratings show how well evaluated 
charities have sustained their programs and services over time.  

LCIFôs 4-star rating indicates that it consistently executes its mission in a fiscally 
responsible way. Only 5 percent of the charities evaluated earn a sixth consecutive 4 -
star rating. This exceptional distinction means that LCIF outperforms most other 
charitable organizations in the United States. LCIF donors can be conf ident their 
donations are being used in support of the programs for which they are intended.  

Further information on LCIF it can be found 

at https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover -our -foundation/mission  

To Donate, please go to  https://w ww.lionsclubs.org/en/donate  

Our LCIF Chairperson - Lion Lisa Sutton  

 

 

 

http://www.lcif.org/EN/about-lcif/contact-lcif.php
https://directory.lionsclubs.org/?language=EN
http://www.lcif.org/EN/about-lcif/accolades.php
http://www.charitynavigator.org/
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-foundation/mission
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate


WHAT HAS OUR CLUB BEEN UP TO? 

  

Induction of our first new member for 2023 ς Lion Jessica Varney  
Welcome Lion  Jessica!!!! 

     

New venue with amazing space .  Thank you to COV for your hospitality. 
Women In Lions event 

  

 

Women in Lions Workshop  January 2023  We taught Glass etching. 

 ΩFeed the BlueΩ Dominos donation. 

 

 

                    

Associate members Lion Hermie and Lion Rob at Diabetes screening 
event. 

 

9ǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ƛǎ Ψ5ŀȅ ƻŦ !ŎŎŜǇǘŀƴŎŜΩ ōǳǘ ƻƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлth we get to wear our t-
shirts with millions of other supporters around the world.   

                     

More vests for our new members and other clubs and our cubs are 
growing so need next sizes up.  How exciting! 

 

 

Scrapbooking at Lion !ƴƴŜǘǘŜΩǎ ŦƻǊ our club 



                                       

Remember if you are wanting to participate in the Lions University Bachelors graduation event at this all classes 
must be completed and you must register intent by July 2023.  If you need more information visit 
www.lionsuniversity.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.lionsuniversity.org/


 

          CUBS                    

 

Riddle:   How did Spartacus feel after a lion ate 

the evil Empress?  
 

 
 

 

                 STUDENT SPEAKER CONTEST 

      Social Media: Connects Us or Isolates Us?ò 

  Club contest February 18th 2-5 pm 

at Hansen Hall 

COV 

Apple Valley 

Open to 9-12 grade.   

All entries get entry prize  

      and winner gets additional prize money and 

goes on to District level contest. 

 

 

PAGE           

              

          

                   Our cubs helping at workshops and Scrapbooking 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Princess Winter Tea Party is coming 
back! 

 Saturday, March 4th, 2023.  

Open to Cubs, children, grandchildren, nieces, 

nephews neighbors and friends..  

Helpers welcome to dress up as well. 

Limited seating 

RSVP Lion Donna for details. 

 



4L5 ENVIRONMENTAL CAUSES 

We will be helping Victorville Lions Club collect plastic film 

for their bench starting February so save that plastic film.

 

 

Keep collecting your pull tabs and bring to Lion Cheri at 

Dinner meetings.  Every tab counts!  Turn in is May 2023 so 

only a few more months left. 

 

 

 

UPCOMING DISTRICT EVENTS 

SAVE THE DATE 

4L5 district convention will be held in May 11-14th at 

Soboba Casino.  

Next District Gathering will be held on February 4th 

2023.  

 

 

 

 

 



MD4 Information Page  

STUDENT  SPEAKER  CONTEST DEADLINES  

     Social Media: Connects Us or Isolates Us?ò 

                     Club: on or before February 24 
                      Zone: on or before March 20 
                     Region: on or before April 17 
                       District: on or before May 8  
                Note:  CHSSA will be April 29-May 1 
                         Area: on or before May 22 
                        Final: June 10th,  San Diego 

 

CALENDAR  2022 -2023  Ṝ  EXTENDED 

CALENDAR  

Council Meeting Dates and Locations 
3rd: Mid-Winter: DoubleTree by Hilton, San Jose    Feb 24-26, 2023 
4th: Joint Meet: Hilton San Diego Mission Valley, 4-L6 Jun 9-11, 2023 
MD4 Conventions 
DoubleTree San Jose by Hilton Hotel    February 24-26, 2023 
 
LCI Conventions 

2023    July 7ð11 Boston, Massachusetts 
2024    June 21ð25 Melbourne, Australia 
2025    July 4ð8 Mexico City, Mexico 
2026    July 3ð7 Atlanta Georgia, USA 
2027    July 2ð6, 2027 Washington DC, USA 
2028    June 23ð27 Singapore 
USA/Canada Forums 
Reno, Nevada Hosted by MD4    September 21-23, 2023 
Louisville, Kentucky    September 2024 
Atlantic City, New Jersey    September 2025 
MD4 Lions Leadership Institutes and Summits  
RLLI The Anaheim Hotel    March 24-26, 2023 
Lions Youth Outreach 
MD4con Leo Forum    February 25, 2023 
YLI @ South, Lions Camp at Teresita Pines    April 2, 2023 
Other Events 
Lions Flag Day    February 18, 2023 
Lions Eyes Across California Day    March 18, 2023 
65th Annual City of Hope Lions Tribute Day    March 26, 2023 
Youth Exchange Camp and Hosting Dates 
YEP Camp at Teresita Pines     June 26-July 1 of 2023  
YEP Hosting     July 1 to 16, 2023  
Area Level on or before    Monday, May 22, 2023   
Final  Council of Governors Joint Meeting     Saturday, June 10, 2

 

 
 
 
 

 

https://md4lions.org/calendar-detailed
https://md4lions.org/calendar-detailed
http://https/californialionsmd4.ticketspice.com/anaheim-2023-regional-lions-leadership-institute


    Lion Clubs International  

 

The 105th Lions Clubs International Convention is happening in Boston, Massachusetts, from July 7 to July 11. Make 
your way to this historic American city to look back at all that weôve done as Lions, where we are now and where weôll go 
next. Join us in Boston as we forge  a path for the future.  

                                                                                                  *************************  

Renovations are coming to the LCI My Lion sites.  

                            

FAQ 

The target conversion timeframe is 7/15/2023 ä 7/24/2023, subject to change.  

To make the conversion we need to wait until after the elections of international officers at LCICon in Boston. 

How can clubs help us all stay on track for this date? 

· Get your incoming club officers assigned before 6/15/2023.  

There are several End of Lion year validations, and we need to get as much of this work completed ahead of time.  

· Make sure any service activity reporting for events before 6/1/2023 is completed before 6/15/2023. Back reporting after 6/1/2023 

ä to conversion date events, can be entered in the new system after we make the conversion. 

· Record any club or above donations to LCIF are in the bank with the appropriate supporting documentation for recognitions 

before 6/15/202 3. 

· Make sure club data is accurate for this year before 6/15/2023. New members and their sponsors, new clubs formed & members, 

and any associated transfers and any other end of year activities specific to the club are accurately reflected in MyLion/MyLCI. 

 

 


